
The Mole – Week #8
DISCLAIMER – Do not read this if you don’t want to know about
what happened on the ABC reality show, The Mole, yada, yada,
yada…

WOW – mole-y behavior abound last night…  but not too much
from Paul, who was shockingly executed.  So, my friends who’ve
been going with Paul for weeks now, it seems you have to pick
a new guess…  But fear not, at least not yet, because if
Nicole isn’t the mole, then I am right there with you with 0
points because I dont’ think I’ve ever guessed Craig or Mark. 
But what am I saying, Nicole is SO the mole – let’s take a
look at last night’s episode to find out why…

First, it seemed odd to me that Paul was making excuses about
the camera in the very beginning of the camera-block game,
though it’s not like it was mole-y behavior since Paul is
obviously NOT the mole.  Then, during the same game, Nicole
states that she is a lapriscopic surgeon, which caught me by
surprise because during the entire run of the show, she’s been
labeled (and said she was) an OB-GYN.  Suspicious yes, but
even if she is the mole, I cannot figure out why they would
change her profession.  And if they were going to change her
profession for some reason, why would they keep her as a
doctor and just change the type of practice?  I am convinced
she is the mole, but this I do not get…  hopefully it will be
explained.
Next up, players used the same camera contraption (one player
holds  the  camera  and  the  other  player  wears  glasses  that
display what the camera is recording) to play soccer, and Paul
did act a little suspicious because he didn’t seem to be
giving his entire effort.  He didn’t seem to be trying to kick
the ball hard or straight enough to get it in the net…  but
again, it doesn’t matter how he was acting since we know he is
not the mole.  Nicole on the other hand, would not stop
shaking the camera.  The camera was extra jiggly during the
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chalkboard portion of the game, and it’s not like she even
needed to mess with poor Craig all that much anyway given his
problem with vertigo.  But why would a lapriscopic surgeon (or
anyone for that matter, really) feel the need to shake the
camera so much?  Very mole-y indeed.  When she and Craig lost
the chalkboard challenge, she broke into a big grin and then
quickly bit her lip to keep from smiling!  Did anyone else see
that?  Nicole hopes not, but I sure did!  And lastly, a few
things on the cell-paintball challenge.  She made sure she
choose her cell first – if she is the mole then the producers
could have told her what cell to pick so she didn’t get the
exemption to let a legitimate player win it (much to Paul’s
dismay – nice little tantrum there).  Also, a player noted
(think it was Mark) how small and fast she is, yet she still
got shot with a paintball…  that seems mole-y also.  I really
enjoyed this episode; I liked the camera games a lot.  But
when it’s all said and done, Nicole is still my top guess for
the mole! 

Chris has changed his guess to Nicole.  I haven’t yet received
an official guess from Jamiahsh yet…  either he’s lost since
he can’t guess Paul or he doesn’t want to submit his guess yet
until he’s sure we’ve seen the episode to avoid the teasing
for spoiling the execution quizzes outcome �
Either way, let me know as soon as you have one!


